INDIANA UNIVERSITY
BLOOMINGTON, INDIANA

OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR DEPARTMENT OF
PHYSICAL EDUCATION FOR MEN

April 19, 1940

Dr. F. C. Allen
Basketball Coach
University of Kansas
jawrence, Kansas

Dear Phog:

The information you gave me in your letter of the 17th with
regard to the expenses of some of the other institutions is

most interesting,

1 feel that the only thing to do in all contests,like the one
we had in Kansas City, is to be absolutely honest concerning
the matter of money expended., This is why I sent in our expenses
just exactly as we would have incurred them had we been playing

a regular scheduled game during the season, We did not pad any-
thing in any way, but gave you our expenses just exactly as they
are recorded in the comptroller's office for audit by the State

Board of Accounts,

lLet me say that I think you are absolutely right in checking up
with these other institutions the expense accounts they sent
in for refund later. I do not feel that any should be treated

niggardly, but on the other hand all their expenses should be
reasonable amounts,

Thanking you for the information sent me, 1 am with best wishes
Cordially yours,

ZGLL

G Clevonger /
Director of Athletics




